
 

Gilbert Plains Parent Advisory Council Meeting 
March 12, 2018 

5:30 @ GPCI 

 
Present:  Charlene Gulak, Amber Stevens, Candice Forsyth, Tara Sydor, Brenda Leforte, Melissa 
Puchailo, Renee Minshull, Jody Smelski-Jubenvill, Tracey Ilnisky, Chris Fisher, Andrea Syrnyk 
 
Charlene called meeting to order at 5:30 
Motion to accept minutes from last meeting – moved by Brenda   2nd by Tara 
 
Business Arising from Minutes 
 

- Brenda submitted Community Fund Grant application for AC units 
- Candice is finishing up with chocolate almond fundraising 

o 9 families left from high school 
o 15 families left from elementary 

 
Principal’s Reports 

Elementary 
o See  attached 

GPCI 
o See attached 
o Code of Conduct 

▪ MVSD encourages PAC groups go through school Code of Conducts 
▪ Mrs. Minshull handed out copies of Code of Conduct 

• Mention of cannabis, vaping, use of cell phone, social media 
 
Financial Report 

- No changes from last meeting 
- Fundraising  

o Chocolate almond sales wrapping up 
- Bottle Drive 

o Mentioned about doing again – picking a couple weeks/weekends in year 
 

PAC Chairpersons’ Breakfast 
- Saturday, March 17 in Dauphin – Andrea may attend 

Annual Parent Board Meeting in Winnipeg 
- Saturday, May 5 – opportunity was given to all in attendance 

Provincial Budget released 
- Things will be shaking out for MVSD over the next year 

 



Discussion regarding open doors and school safety 
- Concerns regarding lack of body’s in Elementary office as parents have been to school 

and have found nobody, phone ringing and not being answered 
o Mr. Fisher discussed the fact that there aren’t enough adult bodies to ‘man’ 

office at times and was open to solutions,  he currently has two grade 8 students 
who rotate half of their lunches as student secretary – having parent volunteers 
were mentioned 

o Mrs. Minshull talked about the lock down held at GPCI during flex 
o Discussion about school safety and different situations that may occur and 

muster areas for the schools 
 
Tara talked to Vern about portable AC conditioners – will continue to talk with him.  Andrea 
suggested asking students regarding the air temperature when AC units are in 
 
Next meeting Monday, April 30 @ 5:30 at Elementary School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 



 


